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Dear Parent, 
 
I hope you are well and looking forward to the warmer weather when it eventually arrives! 
 

As I am sure you will be aware we completed the Year 10 Mock assessments just before we broke for the Easter 
holidays. These assessments have been marked by the teachers and assessed across the department with 
moves considered to find the best opportunity for your son as we approach the end of Year 10.  
 
Taking the assessments, individual classroom performances and the disruption caused by covid and home 
schooling into account, we have kept any changes to a minimum to take advantage of the relationships built 
between your son and his teacher. This has resulted in a minimal number of class moves, which we believe the 
boys will see to be advantageous.  
 
The small number of moves have been discussed and agreed with Mrs Babayan, the Head of Year 10. We have 
informed the boys of these changes and moved them into these revised groups today. 
  
The department are fully aware that further tweaks may still be needed as the boys mature and further develop 
their knowledge and skills, but these will be dealt with on a more individual basis. The next scheduled time that 

the department would look at set changes will be following their Year 11 Mock exams at the end of the 
Michaelmas Term 2023. 
  
I hope this gives you a reasonable understanding of our process moving forward and enough information 

to help you answer any questions from your son if the topic of group changes is mentioned at home. 
  
If you have any queries, please feel free to contact me or your  Mathematics teacher directly. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Julie Clarkson 
Acting Head of Mathematics 
jclarkson@morehouseschool.co.uk  
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